
 

Public Service Commission 
 
THAD LeVAR 
 Chair 
 
DAVID R. CLARK 
 Commissioner 
 
JORDAN A. WHITE 
 Commissioner 

State of Utah 
 

GARY R. HERBERT 
Governor 

 
SPENCER J. COX 

Lieutenant Governor 
 

 

 

Heber M. Wells Building, 160 East 300 South, 4th Floor, Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
P.O. Box 45585, Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585 

Telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796 • www.psc.utah.gov 

February 21, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
 
Re: Advice Letter No. 18-04, Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric 

Service Regulation Nos. 4 (Supply and Use of Service), 5 (Customer’s Installation), 7 
(Metering), 9 (Deposits), 10 (Termination of Service and Deferred Payment Agreement), 
12 (Line Extensions), and Electric Service Schedule No. 300 (Regulation Charges); 
Docket No. 18-035-T04 

 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 

The Public Service Commission (“PSC”) reviewed the February 19, 2019 filing by 
PacifiCorp updating Electric Service Regulation No. 12 (Line Extensions), Sheet No. 12R.14. 
The update, effective January 16, 2019, was made pursuant to the PSC’s February 14, 2019 
Tariff Approval Letter. As requested by the PSC, the filing adds the following underlined 
language to the first sentence of the second paragraph of Regulation 12, Section 5(b): 
“Beginning January 16, 2019, new Deduct Service installations are is only allowed where the 
Facilities Owner provides service to the Deduct Customer at or below 34.5 kV, and only ….” 
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the filing, Tariff Sheet No. 12R.14 is approved as filed, 
effective January 16, 2019.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#306754 


